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Our File No.: 0000327233

November 20, 2007

Via Hand Delivery

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretary

c¢/o Natek, Inc.

236 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E.
Suite 110

Washington, DC 20002

Attn: International Bureau

Via ECFS

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretary

445 12th Street, SW

Washington, DC 20554

Attn: Wireline Competition Bureau

Re: IB File No. ITC-ASG-20071109-00457 - International 214 Application
for the Assignment of Assets from Computer Network Technology
Corporation to Bandwidth.com CLEC, LL.C

WC Docket No. 07-261 - Domestic 214 Application for the
Assignment of Assets from Computer Network Technology
Corporation to Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On behalf of Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC (“Bandwidth”) and Computer Network
Technology Corporation (“CNT”) (together, the “Applicants”), this letter responds to
certain inquiries from staff of the International and Wireline Competition Bureaus.

First, Applicants clarify that they do not currently have any affiliates that provide
regulated telecommunications services except for those entities listed in the Application
(Bandwidth.com, Inc. and CNT Telecom Services, Inc.).

Second, Applicants clarify that customers of CNT have not yet been formally notified
that Bandwidth will become their new data service provider. All of the services provided
to the CNT customers being transferred are data services, provided under individually
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negotiated contracts. Applicants intend to provide customers notice pursuant to the
requirements of their individual contracts, but do not intend to file a copy of the notice in
Docket No. 00-257 because none of the services provided by CNT are presubscribed or
voice service. Because the proposed transaction will not result in any change to a
subscriber’s presubscribed carrier, the rules regarding changes in presubscribed carriers,
47 C.F.R. 64.1100 et seq., do not apply to the proposed transaction

Third, Applicants clarify that the Agreement (as defined in the Application) is dated as of
November 8, 2007.

Finally, Bandwidth clarifies that neither Mr. David Morken nor Mr. Henry Kaestner has
de facto or de jure control over Bandwidth.com, Inc.

An original and six (6) copies of this letter are enclosed for filing in IB File No. ITC-
ASG-20071109-00457. This letter is also being filed via ECFS in WC Docket No. 07-
261. Please date stamp the extra copy of this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Brett Ferenchak at (202)
373-6697.

Respectfully submitted,

B % Pk

William B. Wilhelm, Jr.
Brett P. Ferenchak

Counsel for Applicants
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